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Objectives
The purpose of the study was to determine whether there is a need to establish an institutional structure to facilitate regional co-operation between Angola, Namibia and South Africa and ensure the sustainable management of the BCLME. 
Recommendations
The main findings of the study were:
1. The establishment of a BCC can be justified on several grounds, including:

· the need for an appropriate institutional mechanism to implement ecosystem management;
· the need to fulfil the international obligations of the three BCLME countries;
· the need to develop a better understanding of the BCLME;
· the need to improve the management of human impacts on the BCLME;
· the need to facilitate regional capacity building; and
· the need to increase the benefits derived from shared fish stocks.

2. Such a regional or institutional structure can only be established by a binding agreement, recorded in writing; i.e. a treaty. 

3. It would be advisable to establish an Interim Benguela Current Commission (IBCC) as soon as possible as a preliminary step to establishing a BCC. 
4. There are three substantially different options for regional co-operation in relation to the BCLME. The first is the establishment of a research-orientated Commission; the second option is a management-orientated structure and the third is a minimalist option which envisages regional co-operation based on a network of issue-specific bilateral or trilateral agreements.  
5. If the three countries are committed to moving from a focus on joint research and information exchange towards active co-operation on management issues, then an institutional structure that is similar to option two would be desirable.  This option involves the establishment of a BCC made up of a Ministerial Conference to determine policy, a Joint Management Board to co-ordinate the development and implementation of the SAP, and three Joint Management Committees supported by task-specific working groups and advisory groups.

6. The establishment of a BCC as described in Option two is likely to be both viable and sustainable provided that:
· it receives high-level political support from each of the countries;
· it is implemented in a manner that reflects the critical success factors identified in the report;
· the performance of the structure is reviewed after an initial period and adjustments are made where appropriate; and
· the structure is brought into operation on a phased basis.

7. Once an appropriate institutional option has been agreed upon, it would be advantageous to adopt a phased approach to establishing an IBCC.  The first priority would be to draft the necessary agreement between the three BCLME countries.  Thereafter, the various working groups and joint management committees should be brought into operation successively, in an order of priority determined by the most pressing needs.

8. The next steps should be for the BCLME Steering Committee to discuss and agree on a desired institutional structure and then seek approval for this structure at Ministerial level in each country. Thereafter, an appropriate draft agreement should be prepared for negotiation and signature at a ministerial summit.

9. Existing BCLME Programme institutional structures should function as supporting structures to the IBCC until new structures are operational.

